## **Prayer Concerns**

~Prayers for **Melody Loveland** and her knee health. She has 5% of the infection still in her knee. She will continue her the same treatment for a few more weeks in hopes that all the infection will be gone by then. If it is not gone, then she may lose her leg. Continued prayers!

~Prayers for **Jim Hill's** heart health and for some family concerns.

~Continued prayers for **Nell Hopper's** sister, Claudia, and her health. She is now in a rehab facility and doing much better.

~Continued prayers Laura Ashlock's father and his health.

~Prayers for **Jessica Fisher** and her pregnancy. She is due in July.

~Prayers for **Mark and Kami Clancy**. They arrived safely in Houston last weekend and are working on getting adjusted back to the States. They will be traveling to see Kami's family soon.

~Be in prayer for Amber Hammond as she prepares for her husband, Kyle, to be deployed in July for six months. They have three small children as well!

~Prayers for former members Dennis and Becky Cavitt and family. Becky's parents have a long road to recovery, but it looks like they are slowly getting back on the right track. Continued prayers!

## **Children's Ministry News**

The children's bulletin continues to focus on Micah 6:8, a short verse with wisdom for living in God's favor. "He has told you, O man, what is good and what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God?" Cups today contain sheets on prayer to assist with walking in kindness and humility. Please have children decorate the bookmark to place in a Bible at home to mark Micah 6:8. Remember to recite or read the verse nightly before prayers. An email was sent to many Westgate teachers last week to ask for input on beginning Bible classes. Thanks to each of you for responding with perspective as parent, teacher, and professional working with children. Deacons and elders will make final recommendations soon, please be in prayer for the planning and preparations. And include teacher volunteers in your prayers, appreciation to each of you who have said "YES I will teach", Westgate children thank you!

#### **Youth Ministry Announcements**

No new updates, but enjoy some pictures from recent events!



## By the Numbers

June 21st:

Contribution: \$4,021.90

eGive: \$1,680.00 Total: \$5,701.90 Budget: \$**6,113.00** Hope for Haiti: \$14.62 Preaching Minister: Rodney Ashlock

Youth Minister: Brady Horner (325-260-1903) Children's Education Coordinator: Jackie Lee

Elders: Randy Bibb, **Jim MacDonald**, Steve Stovall, Troy Tom

Deacons: Don Bell, Manny Carneiro, CJ Chaney, Jon Cogburn, Eric Gumm,

Adam Lott, Chris Meeks, Matt Waldrip

# Westgate Church of Christ

Sermon Title: Missing the Mark

Scripture: Genesis 4:6-7

Then the Lord said to Cain, "Why are you angry? Why is your face downcast? If you do what is right, will you not be accepted? But if you do not do what is right, sin is crouching at your door; it desires to have you, but you must rule over it."

#### **Happy Birthday:**

June 28<sup>th</sup>: David Custred, Landry Lott July 3<sup>rd</sup>: Bud Turnage

## **Our Calendar:**

**July 4<sup>th</sup>:** Independence Day

July 15<sup>th</sup>: Family Fun Night – Festival Gardens

**July 26<sup>th</sup>:** Graduation Celebration

**August 5<sup>th</sup>:** Family Fun Night

**September 7**<sup>th</sup>: Labor Day

# Family Fun Nights Update

In a couple weeks we will meet at the Festival Gardens for our first Family Fun Night this summer. Cajun Cones will be there to provide us all with a sweet treat and help us cool down from this summer heat. Join us from 6:30-8:30 PM on Wednesday, July  $15^{th}$ .

#### **Graduation Celebration**

Our graduating seniors will finally get their chance to be celebrated by their church family. We will have our Graduation Celebration on Sunday, July 26<sup>th</sup>. The graduates will be celebrated and there will be a video slideshow at the end of services. Gift tables will also be available for those still wishing to bless them and didn't get a chance to send them anything through the mail. The graduates are:

Miah Dennis, Jaxon Batten, Alex Touchstone, Andrew Tom and Kaitlyn Scott

## **Money Tree Shower**

Thank you to everyone willing to host the money tree shower for the Fisher Family. We had a great response from so many ladies. Be on the lookout for a date for that shower coming soon.

# **Doug & Marge Reeves June Newsletter**

"At Sunset all the classes transitioned to online instruction which took a little time for some instructors to become comfortable. Other faculty members have been teaching online with our Spanish schools and for them the switch was smoother. Our plans are to reschedule graduation until August when we hope to have opening chapel and a new school year. Most of our international schools have equally been impacted. Some locations have sufficient internet to offer online instruction, others in more remote areas had to suspend studies. It will take some time for all of us to find a path forward, this could involve a new hybrid format for our teaching.

Email and video conferencing are already a large part of what I do every day, now I just do it from home. So during this shelter in place situation I was still able to complete a new partnership with a school in Guerrero, Mexico and with the Bangalore Bible College. June 20, 2020 was opening day of BBC in Bangalore, India and I enjoyed greeting the students on Zoom. The original plan was for the students to meet every Saturday and study together. The new Corona version is to begin their studies online for the time being."

God bless each of you, Doug & Marge

If you'd like to see the whole newsletter, please contact the office.